Johnny Thurlow

Kaler School

South Portland, Maine

January 10, 2006
President George W. Bush

1400 Pennsylvania Avenue NW

Washington DC  20500

The White House


Dear President Bush,

I am writing to ask you and the United States Congress to have a holiday for Benjamin Franklin.  Ben Franklin was a great American who did many great things.  I will explain why I feel he deserves to have a holiday on his birthday.

Ben Franklin was born in 1706 and died in 1790. He grew up in Boston.  Ben had sixteen brothers and sisters.  His Dad wanted him to be a candle maker like he was, but Ben had other ideas.  He worked very hard at his brother’s printing press until he ran away to Philadelphia.  In Philadelphia he started his own printing business and made a newspaper.  He also wrote a book called Poor Richard's Almanac which was very popular.

Ben did many things in his life.  He formed a sort of book club which became the first library in America.  He also made the first fire department and first hospital in Philadelphia. Then he was in charge of the post office.  

Ben was also an inventor.  He invented bifocal glasses, a stove called the Franklin Stove, and lightning rods to keep lightning away from houses. He also did science experiments with electricity.
Ben also served his country.  He helped America become a free country from England.  He also helped write the Declaration of Independence and the Constitution of the United States.  Ben did not like slavery and worked hard to stop it.

I think Ben Franklin deserves a holiday.  I hope you agree.  Thank you for your help.

Sincerely,

John Thurlow

